January 13, 1942. Col. J. S. Dusembury, Department of Military Science, University of Kansas. Dear Colonel Dusenbury: I was unable to reach you by telephone yesterday - hence this note to ask if you will be responsible for the Rotary Club program on next Monday, January 19. You will recall that I talked to you previously ebout using Sergeant Hollender and Mr. Dave Horkmans, disoussing some phase of the Philippine situation. I am sure that you three gentlemen will present a very interesting end informative discussion to the members of Rotary. We are counting on you. Sincerely yours, Chairman, Program Committee, Laurence Rotary Club. FCASAH